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AREA 20
DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

February 22, 2009
6:00 pm Carmela R. opened the meeting with a quiet time and asked the visitors to introduce themselves.
Attendance:  57
Introduction for first time attendees:  

Tammy – visiting
Heather – visiting

Jocelyn – Alt GSR

Suzie –Alt GSR Tue, Serenity House

Meagan – 5:30 Thursday, Serenity House

Bill – Alt GSR, Berger Hall

Erin – Grapevine Rep, Southsiders

Mark - visitor

Anniversaries:

Pete: 19 years
Dianne: 7 years

Pat: 6 years

Vicki: 14 months

Vorrum: 19 months

Secretary’s Report:

Mike - Motion was approved to accept December minutes. I will ask for approval of January and February minutes in March.
Treasurer’s Report:

Genevieve – Explains Expense report; is waiting for update to post her February report, needs alternate Treasurer. Full financial summary for January and February can be found at the end of these minutes in Attachment A.

GSR Reports:

Gail – Women’s Serenity 12:00pm Sunday has a new GSR: Kathy

Jay- Has new fliers for Soberfest

Jill – Southsiders Breakfast February 28th, at Whitney’s in Grayslake.

Steve – 8:00 am Prairieview donated case of B.B. to treatment.
Kam – Monday, 7:30 Grayslake needs directories.

Old Business:
After much discussion, A vote, that was tabled from January, was taken on whether to increase by $250.00 the Treatment budget. The motion passed by a margin of 51 to 6.
New Business:
Carmela informed everyone of the upcoming 2009 General Service Conference and passed out copies of the Agenda Items to be taken back to the groups for discussion. Each committee chair was responsible for their corresponding Item. 
Kam volunteered for the alternate treasurer position and was approved unanimously.

Bill H. was nominated for the alternate directory position and (without opposition) was approved unanimously.

A mini GSR workshop was proposed by Matt for next month to replace the traditions meeting before the District meeting. Motion was approved.
Upcoming Events: 
GSR workshop April 4th.
Committee Reports
Directory:

Alan -  We still have 2 large boxes of directories. My alternate Michael can no longer make the meetings so that position is open.
Answering Service:

Bill – Is sending out sign up list for meetings.
Total calls:



Meeting Information
25
12 Step

5
Spanish Meetings
4
Other Districts

21
Hang Up/ call back     9
Alanon/ NA.
            6
Wrong number
4
General info

10
Website info 

0
Solicitors

2
Treatment:
Jay - Report attached. 
Passing of the Budget increase was appreciated. I Ordered Literature for Bridging the Gap. Has an idea to start passing a green can for Treatment donations (like the pink one for corrections).
Public Information:
Rick– Business card list of Facilities is available. I am talking to new facilities.
CPC:

No report
Grapevine:

No report
Literature:
No report

Corrections:
No report

Newsletter:
Scott – 600 copies were produced for a total cost of $65.40.
Archives:

No Report
Special Needs:

Report will be attached
Events:

No report
Website:  
No Report
GSR Contact Committee:

No Report
Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM : 

No Report
DCM Report  Carmela – no report 
Special Needs Committee Report 2-22-2009

The Special Needs Committee currently has three volunteers for the elder project.  I am waiting for the Information Packets from the NIA Special Needs Committee.  I have emailed the Chair (have not heard back as of yet).  As soon as I receive the packets, we will send out letters to the retirement communities, assisted living facilities and senior independent residences in District 10.  

I have made copies of a sign-up sheet for the GSRs to take back to their groups and ask for volunteers:

The two activities we are looking for volunteers for:  Transportation volunteers (take someone to a meeting). Also, more volunteers are needed for the elder project.  On the sheet we have requested their names, phone numbers and their interest. 

The sign-up sheet can be emailed to me or brought back to next month’s meeting. 

Last month Steve gave me a name of a homebound person in District 12.  District 12 does not have a Special Needs Committee.   I asked for volunteers from my home group, Grayslake Southsiders, and I received a great response.  Five members gave me their phone numbers.  So, with Steve and Tom and our five volunteers we will be able to take a meeting to this person. 

In faithful service, 

Jill G.

District 10

Special Needs Committee, Chair

jill_glen@msn.com 

262-697-0236

District 10

Treatment Facilities Report

Sunday, February 22, 2009
We are continuing to maintain a database of Treatment Facilities.

Continue to bring support to facilities such as Gateway, Western Lake DUI and IOP.

We are making a lot of progress with the members of the Bridging the Gap subcommittee, we have two volunteers and they are doing an excellent job of making the cold calls to the various treatment facilities in our District.  

   I ordered more literature for the Bridging the Gap information packets that we mail out upon request for AA or Bridging the Gap.

  I would like to thank the groups for their support by sending us Big Books and donations for literature, Selby’s group, Dawn from the Literature Committee and Steve B., and others.

  If anyone else is interested in becoming a part of the Bridge the Gap subcommittee, Please see me after the meeting.

Submitted by:

Jay Dzik

D10 Treatment 

Attachment A – Treasury Report       

	
	INCOME
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	From
	Group #
	Amount
	
	
	

	
	Memorial Eileen Richards
	 
	$25.00
	
	
	

	
	Anonymous
	 
	$100.00
	pink can/corrections
	

	
	District 101/23/09 collection
	 
	$35.71
	
	
	

	
	Wanders 45 Mundelein
	 
	$15.00
	
	
	

	
	Lake Bluff
	 
	$50.00
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	$120.00
	
	
	

	
	12 Steps at noon Joy Lutheran
	668489
	$80.00
	
	
	

	
	St. Marks Mon. night Fox Lake
	 
	$60.00
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	$60.00
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL 1/23/2009 to 2/22/2009
	 
	$545.71
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	SUMMARY
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Beginning Balance
	
	
	$2,009.73
	
	

	
	Income vs. Expenses
	
	
	-$223.37
	
	

	
	Ending Balance
	
	
	$1,786.36
	
	

	
	Pink Can Donations YTD
	
	
	$112.10
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Prudent Reserve
	a/o 12/31/2008
	$1,487.62
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	EXPENSES
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	To
	Comment
	Amount
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	Ansercall 24
	 
	$140.00
	
	
	

	
	Yellow Pages United
	District ad
	$296.00
	
	
	

	
	Dawn Hall
	Treatment Literature
	$84.00
	
	
	

	
	Jay Dzik
	Treatment Literature
	$183.68
	
	
	

	
	Scott Scofield
	Newsletter
	$65.40
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL :1/09/2009 to 1/23/2009
	 
	$769.08
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